 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

27th November 2018
Present:  Cllrs. B Alldred, Chairman, K Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs M Webber.
0 members of the public.
In Attendance: The Clerk

11.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 30th October 2018
11.2. Matters Arising:
11.2.1 Verges at Mee Brow - members noted that the quotation from the Grounds Contractor had been returned for further details, and had been passed to the Borough Council Officer for advice.
11.2.2 – Road traffic congestion – members noted that a meeting with Borough Officers had been on 10th October. Complaints about the proposed parking restrictions would go to committee in January 2019. Ideas regarding extra parking provision were still being considered. Members requested details of the January meeting The Clerk
11.2.3 – members noted that the proposed letter to the Transport Secretary had been circulated for comment. As the draft had been circulated and no objections had ben raised it was agreed that the draft would be forwarded to the Clerk for submission
11.2.4 – members noted that the Women’s Institute memorial trees had now been planted, and that bulbs had been planted around the bases. A photoshoot had been arranged for 10.00am on Thursday 29th November at the Millennium Garden site.

The Borough Officer would be providing a forward tree management plan for discussion with councillors.
Members noted that a number of trees had been planted by Culcheth Primary School.

11.2.5 – Ex Trucks 2 Go site advertisement – members noted that the advertisement had been reported to the Borough Council Officer who had suggested we approach Trading Standards. They had reported that the content did not breach advertising regulations.

11.3 HS2
Members would continue the campaign against local proposals at the public event on the 28th November.
11.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Glazebury WRVS Over 60’s Club had received £200.00 from Neighbourhoods Board. Community meetings are continuing but are not well attended.
11.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted that the Borough Council had produced a traffic calming scheme, the details of which had not been shared with the Parish Council. Members agreed that concern should be expressed about the lack of consultation and about the proposed “build out” on Broseley Lane The Clerk.
11.6 Local Plan:
Members noted that the consultant had been asked for a quotation to provide a report on the formula that will establish the minimum number of homes for Warrington.
It was also noted that the consultant had met with Borough Officers.

11.7 – Joint Briefing meeting – members noted that a representative of Highways England would attend Croft Parish Council November meeting.
Network Warrington had affirmed that evening services through Croft were not financially viable.

Members agreed that future meetings should be arranged on an as required basis The Clerk

11.8 – PCC meeting:

Funding remains a serious problem. The PCC will look to reduce the estates budget, e.g. by releasing property, i.e. Risley Police Station, and re-locating to the nearby Fire Station.

ASB – reports to the 101 line are not always effective due to administrative issues. Direct calls to the PCSO are more effective. Naming and shaming on social media is discouraged.
CCTV – The Police would supply grants for purchasing units but the Parish Council would be responsible for maintenance/
11.9 Correspondence – The members noted:
Little Superstars – a request for support with youth summer play schemes for Primary aged pupils. Members agreed not to take part in the scheme at this stage The Clerk
CPRE – seasonal magazines.
Warrington Borough Council – Draft Gambling Policy consultation. It was agreed that the consultation link should be posted on the website The Clerk
The Chairman of Great Sankey Parish Council – request for financial support for Warrington Food Bank. Members agreed that the response should clarify the Parish Council’s policy of inviting organisations to partake in Community Day The Clerk
Glazebury traffic issue – members noted information from a resident that confirmed concerns registered at the November Parish Council meeting that the amount of traffic using the A574 through Glazebury village was increasing. They noted that this evidence was with the Borough Officer who was in contact with Wigan Borough Council with regard to the wider impact of restrictions on Winwick Lane.
11.10 Other business:
Christmas Market – The Parish Council and Christmas Market committee chairman thanked all involved in the organisation of the event, and support on the day itself, on an excellent team effort.
She reported very positive feedback from stall holders and visitors

Some suggestions for 2019 included:
Barrel Organ located near the Fair rides, utilising areas at the junction of Lodge Drive and Common Lane, and Lodge drive and Ellesmere Road, an attraction to encourage visitors to the market earlier in the day.

Teens Shelter members noted concern that the Parish Council was making decisions about the Teens Shelter without consulting with the people who funded it. It was agreed that current problems and the proposed solution should be put to the original fund raisers.
11.11 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 18th December at 6.00pm at The Culcheth Centre, followed by the Finance meeting at 7.00pm

Public: No members of the public present.
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